Meconopsis Group – Part of the proceedings of the meeting held on 29th May 1999


Session to Discuss Group Business 

(chaired by Mervyn Kessell and report compiled by Evelyn Stevens)

Expressions of thanks  Warm thanks were due to many people as listed below:-

The many members attending to-day’s meeting, some coming from as far afield as Sweden, Belgium, England and Northern Ireland and various parts of Scotland.  We actually have members in Japan, Denmark, USA and Canada as well.  

Members who have contributed so enthusiastically to the Plant Trial.  We have received in excess of 150 plants.

The Botanics for supporting the venture, letting us have a bed in the Nursery, and especially John Mitchell who is caring for the plants so well for us.

Members who sent appreciative letters after the Inaugural meeting.

Members who replied to the last questionnaire including offers of help and with suggestions. 

Many members who made generous donations to the Groups funds by contributing more than the asked for £5, with one contributing £50, several contributing £25 each and quite a few contributing £10.00

Members who brought plants for the 50:50 sale, and Margaret Taylor who is looking after this to-day.

Eileen Goodall and Jane Thomson for looking after the tea and coffee and Ian Douglas for doing the slide projection to-day.

Members who have brought along slides for to-day’s discussion session.

And anyone whom unfortunately, but unintentionally, may have been missed out.
Deaths  It was sad to record the deaths of two members: - Mrs. Mollie Harbord who had been very helpful with information on plants dating from the earlier days, and Wing-Commander Bax who attended the Inaugural Meeting with his grand-daughter Mrs Sally Searle.  Sally extends an invitation to any members visiting Cornwall to visit her.  She is continuing her grandfather’s interest in growing Meconopsis.  Please contact Sally if you would like to visit.
Group organisation and finances   The present position is that Mervyn Kessell and Evelyn Stevens have assumed the roles of Joint Group Co-ordinators, having set up the Group and arranged the Inaugural meeting and this meeting.  

We have also been largely responsible for writing the reports of the Inaugural meeting, although one speaker wrote up his own and Ian Douglas undertook James Cobb’s “meaty” talk.

We have been jointly responsible for managing the finances and have an account in the name of the Meconopsis Group at the Halifax Building Society

At present we are well in hand with funds and will prepare a statement of the accounts for the first year at the next meeting.  The Group was happy with all these aspects.
Plant Assessment Sub-Committee:- James Cobb, Cameron Carmichael, Alf Evans, Harley Milne, John Mitchell and Evelyn Stevens have agreed to form a committee which will meet as appropriate times to assess the plants in the Identification Trial Bed.  The Group approved of this.
Scope of Group’s work  It was agreed that sorting out the nomenclature and naming of the big perennial blue poppies should remain our first priority, but there was a wish that other work should be undertaken. It was suggested that a sub-group to study the monocarpic species might be formed.
Other Tasks  A number of members have volunteered to help with particular aspects of our work.  Our warm thanks are due to them all.

  Photography  Allan Jamieson, a professional photographer, has volunteered to take  

  photographs of the Trial and has already photographed every single plant (at the beginning   

  of April 1999).  This record forms a useful base line.  We have reimbursed Allan with the   

  cost of the film and developing.  The Group approved of this.

  Archival work and information from the past  Ben Wilson, Paddy and Jennifer Woods,    

  John Richards, John Lawson, Mike Swift and Ron Rushbrooke, have either already 

  provided information, or are prepared to do research into past records.

  Breeding, studying the plants in the garden or nursery, bulking up plants for wider    

  distribution, trialing, etc.  A number of members have volunteered help in such matters and 

  in some cases have already made valuable contributions. e.g. Viv Marsh, Ian Christie, 

  Mike Swift, Alan Furness, (“especially with “other” tricky species”), Les Newby, Liz Young,

  Elizabeth Woollcombe, Sir Ilay Campbell, Paul Cooke, Dick Fulcher, Bill Chudziak) 

  Scientific work (taxonomy and nomenclature expertise, cytology, DNA finger-printing   
  computing etc. - members include Peter Hollingsworth, Kwitton Jong, Hugh McAllister,   

  Chris Brickell, Chris Grey-Wilson, Dr.Thakker, and Dr. Peggy Anderson

  Many members have also offered help in any way required. 
Web-site  It was agreed that we should pursue the setting up of a web-site, as part of the SRGC web-site, and that eventually it might be desirable to have our own web-site. 

It was agreed that threatened cultivars should not be circulated on the Inter-net.
Next meeting  It was agreed that we should hold the next meeting in the coming autumn at RBGE.  

As a fault developed in the tape-recorder there are possibly omissions of points that should have been reported and we would be grateful for members to let us know of any such omissions.
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